
Community Council 

April 11, 2018 

 

Those in attendance: Annette Solt, Christa Maynes, Kate Niederhauser, 

Darryl Denhalter, Jean Bradford, Ashlie Little, Jamie Caldwell, Kathy 

Chadwick, Helena Langford, Jim Wright, Heidi Olson 

 

Welcome – Kate Niederhauser welcomed and last month’s meeting 

minutes were approved.  

 

Safety Measures – Blake Haycock, School District Security Officer, 

spoke with us about the steps the district and local law enforcement 

are taking on a continual basis to ensure school safety.  Then he opened 

it up to a question/answer session.  Concerns were brought up by 

council members about the lack of communication concerning details 

about what’s happened previously at the junior high.  In the end, there 

was a general consensus that we need to be careful to question rumors 

and not spread them.  If there is something the parents/community 

needs to know, they will know.   Ask a member of community council in 

attendance for specific details.     

 

SIP – The final draft of the School Improvement Plan was looked at and 

approved.  It will be submitted on Friday, April 13th.  

 

The meeting scheduled for May 9th was cancelled.  Ashlie Little was 

nominated to be next year’s Community Council Chairperson, and she 

accepted.   

 

 
 


